April, 2019

The Leading Edge

EAA Chapter 154 Newsletter

An exciting new flying season is here with a nearly completed Skybolt just about ready to take flight. Congratulations to Vic Zubot on this beautifully crafted aircraft. Have a great first flight.

I welcome any input members might have for future issues, I can be reached via email at wood23@sasktel.net, by phone 306-751-1064
Ron Wood



Chapter Trailer Work Session May 11th

A work session is planned for the morning of May 11th to prep the trailer for painting; starting time 10 AM at the Disley airstrip.

Once painted, we plan on some nice EAA 154 decals for the sides to help promote the chapter.

Everyone welcome to come help out.

EAA 154 Fly-In Drive-In Breakfast Disley June 23

The annual EAA 154 breakfast will be held June 23, 8:00 to 11:00 at the Disley airstrip (CDS2) ½ km east of the town of Disley.

Come out and enjoy a breakfast of Pancakes, strawberries, eggs, bacon and coffee.

Setup will be done the day before (Saturday morning); the more help we can get with set-up and the breakfast the better.

If you need more details contact Ron Wood (contact details above).

RFC Open House June 2nd

We plan on having a booth at the Regina Flying Club open house on June 2nd. The club CH701 project will be on display and should have an engine mounted by that time.

We will also have the practise tail section for all the young aviation enthusiasts to help insert Clecos in. This is always a big hit with the kids and some adults too.

CH701 Project

Work on the forward fuselage is underway, not too long now before pre-close inspection and motor installation.

Be sure to drop by to check out the plane or lend a hand, we are hard at work Saturday morning after 9 or Wednesday evenings after 7 in Noel's second garage behind the house 3115 Zeck Place.

VMC Club Wednesday May 22nd 7pm

The VMC (Visual Meteorological Conditions) Club presents an opportunity for pilots to together with the intent of sharing knowledge and encouraging fellowship with the added benefit of improving awareness, skills and promoting safety

The format of the session is a short video that presents a real life flight situation followed by a discussion **What Would You Do**. There is no solution provided so it is up to the pilots to present their thoughts on a resolution.

The session starts 7pm in the RFC pilot's Lounge.

Everyone welcome to attend.

Mailing List Clean-up

I've been negligent in removing past members from our mailing list, I will be cleaning that up for next month so be sure to contact Bert and renew if you want to stay in the loop on EAA 154 activities.

For EAA 154 memberships contact: Bert Hamilton 306 731-2221 E-Mail bertandbarb@sasktel.net

EAA 154 can be found on-line at

http://www.154.eaachapter.org/ Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/EAA154/